

GLENVILLE STATE UNIVERSITY  
STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION

October 10, 2024

- I. Vice President Larissa Howe called the meeting to order at 12:31 p.m.
- II. Public Comment:
  - a. None.
- III. Attendance:
  - a. Parliamentarian McCartney took attendance.
- IV. Announcements:
  - a. None
- V. Resignations:
  - a. None.
- VI. Executive Appointments:
  - a. None
- VII. President's Report:
  - a. President Wade:
    - i. Encouraged everyone to step out and be active for Homecoming Week.
    - ii. Informed the assembly that there are some major changes coming within SGA: Meetings will now be scheduled on a rotational schedule. Next week's meeting will be a public forum; this one is closed. The meeting following the Public Forum will be a closed one, and so on. The meetings are now set up this way so that everyone can go to their committee, take time and actually develop their reports. Also, so that they can meet with their constituents.
- VIII. Executive Reports:
  - a. Vice President: Informed the assembly that the Homecoming Dance and Casino Night are tonight and to bring their friends. Also, reminded everyone

when they are going to be late to make sure to let Parliamentarian McCartney, Majority Leader Hypes, Speaker Floyd or Pro-Temp Gauldin know.

- b. Treasurer: Informed the assembly that after the Homecoming Bill there is \$7,265 leftover in SGA's budget. That gives SGA a lot more room to work with than what was initially thought, so start thinking of events and ways for SGA to help around campus.
- c. Secretary: Reiterated about the Trillium flyers, stating the Art department and the Lit and Lang department would receive pieces separately but put them together. Writing pieces go to Lit and Lang Department; Art goes to Art Department.
- d. Parliamentarian: None.
- e. Public Relations: Informed the assembly that he will get the representative flyers posted when he has all of them.
- f. Chief of Org. Development: None.

IX. Committee Reports:

- a. Academic Policy Committee: Representative Crites informed the assembly that she met with the committee last week: The Academic Integrity Policy was brought up once more, just like it was the year before. When they brought up the issue of academic integrity, they wanted to know if the department chair, whom they had contacted, displayed any bias. They are considering using a Leave of Absence form in place of extending the date on not showing up to class after the No Show Policy was brought up.
- b. Academic Assessment Committee: Representative Jones informed the assembly that he met with the committee on Tuesday. What was brought up at the meeting was Business Associates and Business Bachelors. Some of the wording on the report for Business 293 was a little weird, so it is being made more concise. For Business Associates, a lot of professors are thinking of making assessment champion for each class in the Business Department. They are going to have someone be head of it to make sure that any progress being made is recorded. Same thing for the Business Bachelors.
- c. Finance Committee: Senator Menjor informed the assembly the committee met on Monday to correct the Homecoming Bill from last week. The bill is now fixed and has an itemized list of what is being purchased.

X. Assembly Reports:

- a. Speaker of House/ Social Science Rep Floyd Informed the assembly:

- i. That she needs one more flyer and to please get that in as soon as possible. She has all the flyers she has gotten so far and has printed them out so the Representatives can hang them around campus. She states to get them everywhere but also focus on the department one represents.
  - ii. SGA still needs to fill two positions: a Freshman Representative and a Lit and Lang Representative. So, if anyone has suggestions, please let her know.
  - iii. Also, that she is currently working on a survey that she should have done by next week and then have everyone in the assembly look over it to see if anything needs changed or added. Once the survey is out, SGA can take the data that we collect from it to use for SGA's goal of evidence-based decision making.
- b. President Pro-Temp/ Math and Science Rep Gauldin: None.
- c. Criminal Justice Representative Kohlphenson: Informed the assembly that on October 21, 2024, in MCCC315 at 4 p.m., there will be a presentation on Domestic Violence Response Teams Practice and Real-World Case Debriefs (presented by Dr. Donald Hardin). Anyone is welcome to join.
- d. Education Representative Crites: Informed the assembly of the special developments they had for the Education students, and the upcoming ones. There are two conferences coming up within the next 6 months for the Education groups that they are hoping to raise money for.
- e. Business Representative Hill: Informed the assembly about FBLA's Cornhole Tournament. It was finally posted and sent out to everyone on campus. It is November 2, 2024. There is a \$500 prize for first place.
- f. Land Resources Representative Armes: Informed the assembly that he has a meeting set on Monday with the head of his department. He mentioned a few weeks ago about the signage in the Waco and how Land Resources does not have much signage up. He is meeting with the department head on Monday to see how more signs can be put up.
- g. Junior Representative Taylor: Encouraged the assembly to participate in the events happening this week and show their appreciation for everyone's hard work, while also having fun.
- h. Fine Art Representative Jones: Informed the assembly that tomorrow he is heading to Public Safety to check with the locks for the FAB. The locks still are not fixed, and it should have been done by now. Also, Art Society is having a fundraiser they are doing at Saturday's tailgate. Finally, the Faculty Jazz Concert got rescheduled.

- i. Pioneer Village Representative McDaniels: None.
- j. Goodwin Hall Representative Tosseng: Informed the assembly that one of the Goodwin Hall floors no longer has an RA. So, there is going to be a floor meeting tonight to have expectations settled with students on that specific floor. Also, one of the elevators in Goodwin is always broken, and even both elevators are broken at the same time for days upon end. One has been broken since Sunday. She is wondering about a way to get them fixed more efficiently.
- k. Sophomore Representative Kanz: None.
- l. Senior Representative Gibson: Informed the assembly that multiple people in the Senior Class came to her about the potholes in the parking lot behind Pickens. They told her the potholes were not as bad.
- m. Pickens Representative Beverage: Informed the assembly she had a meeting with RHA Eli Anderson-Lake last week and that they discussed making a lounge for Pickens, so people do not have to walk over to Goodwin when they have a problem. Also possibly adding new paint to the rooms and furniture for the lounge so Pickens residents can have a space to rest in.
- n. International Representative Gyarteng: Informed the assembly that he went around and spoke to international students about the food. He explained they were very happy to inform him of the foods they would like to have in the cafeteria. He has a list of everything and is going to meet with Alex Guerra tomorrow. He is also meeting with Dr. Wenwen Du to organize something for the international students.
- o. Majority Leader Hypes informed the assembly:
  - i. Dr. Bryson's movie night was a huge success for Domestic Violence Awareness Month. There were roughly 22 attendees, which was more than expected because it was also Bingo Night.
  - ii. The CJ Honor Society got to participate in the Chili-Cook-Off yesterday and won the judges' vote. There were a lot of people there and it was a good event.
  - iii. Also, Alpha Phi Sigma is hosting a fundraiser where they will be raffling off a Yeti cooler and the drawing is on November 6, 2024.
  - iv. The Leadership meeting yesterday was so incredibly successful. They were super productive and have bills in the works. Her personal project is updating SGA's Constitution so it can be more evenly distributed to everyone.

- v. Needs the rest of the senators' flyers ideally by the end of the week so that SGA can start getting more stuff out.
- p. Senator Foster: Informed the assembly that over at the Waco, every Tuesdays and Thursdays at 12:15 p.m., there are intern presentations, so if there are any students who would like to be a part of a presentation, please join. Also, it has been brought to her attention that the vending machines in Goodwin Lobby do not always work or give someone what they actually chose.
- q. Senator Shockey: Informed the assembly that the Super Smash Bros. Team hosted a regional tournament on October 5, 2024. There were approximately 40 students according to Brian Williams and the average travel time was about 1.5 hours. The event was praised by the WVU Smash Bros. Team.
- r. Senator Waggoner: Informed the assembly that next Tuesday at 7 p.m., the Fine Arts Department is having their annual music fest in the Fine Arts Building auditorium. There will be lots of different styles of music and it is open to anyone. He encouraged people to show up and have a good time.
- s. Senator Tanner: Informed the assembly that on October 14, 2024, the sorority Delta Xi Rho will be traveling to Burnsville Elementary to participate in the memorialization of one of the founding members who has sadly passed away. The school is going to be dedicating a traverse wall in the gym to the woman in her honor. Also, a view students from PV mentioned that the loop that goes around the PV houses is not good because the dips to get up and down the hill are bad for cars.
- t. Senator Menjor: Informed the assembly that his petition on the dog waste stations has concluded its rounds. He is in the process of compiling the names and students that have signed. He will send the full list in an excel spreadsheet to the Leadership team and Liaison Ferguson. Also, Psychology Club has a fundraising bake sale going on in the musket, so please come get some sweets and support clubs on campus.
- u. Off-campus Representative Hall: Informed the assembly that if anyone wants to advertise their group organization, events or whatever else, she would love for people to put it on the TikTok page because they are trying to grow the page. Also, if anyone wants to make a TikTok and send it to her, that can be done as well.

XI. Presidential Appointments:

- a. None.

XII. Assembly Appointments:

- a. The assembly appointed Janae Scott as a Justice.
  - i. Representative Taylor motioned; Representative Hill seconded. Motion passed.

XIII. Old Business:

- a. None.

XIV. New Business:

- a. None.

XV. Advisor and Administrative Liaison Updates/Comments:

- a. Administrative Liaison Ferguson informed the assembly:
  - i. The Leadership meeting was really good. Everyone seemed to be on the same page, and we are ready to move forward.
  - ii. The flyers that everyone has made look really good. He thinks it will be very impactful and shows that SGA is being involved. He also has access to them electronically, so they might get an extra tv put in the SGA office window.
- b. Representative Advisor Woods:
  - i. None.

XVI. Future Meetings/ Event Dates:

- a. Our next official meeting is on October ~~17~~, 2024, at 12:30.

XVII. Adjournment:

- a. Discussion: None.
- b. Motioned: Representative Taylor
- c. Seconded: Representative Jones
- d. Vote: Passed, meeting adjourned at 12:59 p.m.